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Simplot Potato Processing Plant and City of Portage la Prairie's Wastewater Treatment Plant Expansion
EC's Prairie and Northern Region participated in the provincial EA process for the Simplot potato processing plant and subsequent expansion of the City of Portage la Prairie's wastewater treatment plant (WWTP) in Manitoba. EC's two main concerns with the WWTP were high phosphorus and ammonia loadings to the Assiniboine River; phosphorus concentrations in the river already exceed provincial water quality criteria. Environmental Protection - Prairie and Northern Region made a verbal and written submission to the Manitoba Clean Environment Commission (CEC) at its public hearings. Dr. Patricia Chambers, one of the Department's experts on nutrient enrichment in aquatic ecosystems, also made a presentation to the CEC. EC's intervention was supported by environmental groups and was successful insofar as the CEC, in its report to the provincial Minister of Conservation, supported EC's recommendations for phosphorus removal at the Portage la Prairie WWTP and for limiting ammonia discharges to the river. However, Manitoba Conservation rejected the recommendations for phosphorus removal in revising the City's licence, although it did limit the allowable ammonia discharges for certain months.

For more information about Dr. Chambers’ work, see

http://www.nwri.ca/staff/patriciachambers-e.html
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